FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        SEPTEMBER, 2010, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 5

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 2
SCHOOLS – Century-Ullin, Red Hill-Bridgeport, Southwestern-Piasa, Trimple Middle-Bethalto, 
                      Waterloo 
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Jackson, St. Clair
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 2
    PARTICIPANTS – 54
Agricultural Career Presentation, 9-12 Grade Students, Waterloo – 37
Agriscience Kits/Curriculum Resources, K-8 Teachers, Jackson County Farm Bureau, Murphysboro-17
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 6
Section 15 IAVAT Agriculture Teachers’ Meeting, Piasa

FCAE Staff Conference Call Meeting

St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
District FCAE/SIUC Agricultural Education Department Advisory Council Meeting, Carbondale

Greater St. Louis AgriScience Project Conference Call
District Agriculture Teacher Meeting, Ina

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  331
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 11
Assisted Sesser & Century FFA Advisors with Students Not on the FFA Roster for the Previous Year

Exhibited Agricultural Education Teaching Opportunities, College Students, SIU College of 

  Agricultural Sciences Career Fair - Carbondale
Prepared for Workshops and Meetings

Processed Incentive Funding Ag Grant Budgets

Assisted Teachers with Completion of their Graduate Surveys/Professional Development Plans-100%
Completed and Sent Out District and Section Calendar

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv
Assisted in the Planning of the Greater St. Louis AgriScience Project
Managed and Maintained the Website
Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

I was very impressed with the FFA member attendance and attentiveness at their monthly meeting where I presented on agricultural careers.  Tim and Mindy McDermott are doing very well mentoring and education their students.  I was welcomed well received at the section 15 Agriculture Teacher meeting.  I look forward to working with these teachers and assisting their schools.  Managing and maintaining our website is frustrating and challenging.  Our current website provider is lacking in customer service.  The new Century High School FFA Advisor, Brent Miller, has taken an active leadership role in moving this program forward in a positive direction.  It has been awhile since we have had active participation at this school.  I appreciated SIUC College of Agricultural Sciences for allowing FCAE to have an exhibit at their career fair at no cost due to our budget constraints.  
